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Ms. Lisa Molnar 
Senior Regulatory Coordinator 
Trans Mountain Pipeline ULC 
Suite 2700, 300 5th Avenue SW. 
Calgary, AB   T2P 5J2  
Email Lisa_Molnar@transmountain.com  

 

Dear Ms. Molnar: 
 

Trans Mountain Pipeline ULC (Trans Mountain) – Application for the 
Edmonton Terminal Tanks 20, 21 and 22 Deactivation Project (Project) under 
section 44 of the Canadian Energy Regulator Onshore Pipeline Regulations 
(OPR) 

 

The Commission of the Canada Energy Regulator (Commission) has considered Trans 
Mountain’s application, dated 14 December 2020.  
 
The Commission has issued Order MO-003-2021 (Order) pursuant to section 44 of the OPR, 
approving the Project. A copy of the Order and its Schedule A, which together outline the 

specifics of the Project as approved, is attached. 
 

The Commission reminds Trans Mountain that the deactivated tanks remain subject to the 
CER’s jurisdiction and direction, and shall continue to be monitored and maintained by  
Trans Mountain accordingly.  
 
The Commission further reminds Trans Mountain that under section 45 of the OPR, no 
pipeline or part of one that has been deactivated for 12 months or more may be returned to 
service without leave of the Commission. 
 
The Commission is of the view that overall, with the implementation of Trans Mountain’s 
environmental protection procedures and mitigation and the conditions imposed by the 
Commission, the Project is not likely to cause significant adverse environmental effects. 
 
The Commission directs Trans Mountain to serve a copy of this letter, the attached Order 
and its Schedule A on all interested parties. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Signed by 
 
Jean-Denis Charlebois 
Secretary of the Commission 
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